Board meeting minutes January 18, 2012
Board members in attendance: Richard, Heather, Cheryl, Kirsten, Wakean, Georgia, Sara

Executive Session: The Board met in Executive Session to discuss legal issues before the General Meeting. See *** (end of minutes) for definition and the reasons for Executive Session. Note: Since this meeting, communications have been sent to Kim Zvik's attorney.
Members in attendance to the regular Board meeting: Elise, Edie, Fred, Morris, Linda

Agenda approved, Minutes of December 12, 2011 approved.
Next Meeting: Feb. 22, 7 pm. at Sara’s. 1610 Kains Ave, Berkeley. (510) 526-4632
Treasurers Report

Cheryl: The treasury report and comments were sent to the Board recently and all Board Members had read it so the information was not reread.  In summary for last year: All dues that were supposed to be received in the 2010 / 2011 fiscal year were credited to that year, including the dues that came in after the fiscal year closed.  Also some of our rent was paid in advance. The good news is we came out ahead of budget.  We had extra expenditures because of the tool theft and we went over budget in fencing.  We were under budget on other items.

2011 / 20121 fiscal year: Projections: Our hay bill is paid, the cost was about 30% higher (even though we ordered less hay). We will have legal costs (current bills plus estimated costs for rewriting rules) that we did not have before.  We will have lower fencing costs.  It is projected that our income will be less than our expenses.  We have enough in savings to cover the difference.  We have over 20,000 in savings.  There will be no raise in dues necessary. The 2011 / 2012 budget was passed.  The treasurer will be sending out a report to the entire membership soon.
Some discussion after the budget item: We need volunteers to look into the possibilities of instead of tarps (currently costing ~$600) using semi-permanent to permanent structures that could reduce costs long term and work better for hay storage and ease of feeding. 
EBMUD Report
Heather has not talked to Joe, he has not provided input on the various proposals we have proposed.  There are no changes for now. Morris gave an estimate on ways to improve the improve water from the springbox in the Plateau and wants EBMUD to provide their expertise to better the estimate. 
Some members have proposed looking into having the saddle of the Pear Orchard be grazed by the OHA herd instead of goats.  Erica estimated the fence would be about $2400.  Morris is drafting a survey to be reviewed and edited by the Board and sent to the membership.  Morris also mentioned that if capital improvements include fencing (and we do it ourselves) we can save money in the budget.

A concern has been brought up about the number of horses on pasture during growing season.  We do not have as many horses, at times, that are needed to keep the grasses down because of vacancies, dieting horses, and horse is being off pasture. One suggestion is to bring horses over from another local barn/pasture for temporary grazing. They would be in a separate pasture from OHA horses.  We had discussions about AUM’s, liability, perceptions of shortcutting the wait list, playing favorites to neighbors and the fact that we may not be able to get our neighbors to cooperate in a way that fills our needs.  Morris suggested that we might add members on the assumption that we will never have full occupancy.  This was simply an exploratory discussion, no decisions have been made.  Ideas are encouraged. Heather will ask EBMUD for their thoughts.
New Members and New Member Openings:

Several new members, Sally, Suzette and Lila will be bringing in new horses in the next few months.  Heidi is also hoping to bring a horse in.  Bronwyn volunteered to coordinate the new horse’s arrivals in regards to timing and space. Note: Eddie as Membership Secretary and mentors have separate duties.
Currently there are two openings for memberships.

Planning Grid: 

We are dusting off the old planning grid.  The Planning Grid is a calendar in Excel, which can be shared on Google where we can schedule/keep track of OHA business and projects. It is a very useful tool.  Kirsten will modify it to reflect current issues and will then pass it on to the next expert in that area.

Interview Committee:

Several people want to serve on the interview committee.  Currently the rules call for 3 to 5 members with the majority being board members.  Elise has been Chairing the committee.  Eddie attends as a nonvoting member since she is membership coordinator and finds it useful to keep on top of membership info. In order for more non- board members to participate it was decided that Elise would continue to Chair (for the moment) as a voting member.  This leaves one non-board member position available for a rotating membership. 

It was decided to put volunteers names “in a hat” to create a list of members to serve.  Since scheduling is difficult the list will be contacted in order until a person on the list can serve for that interview date.  Once a new member position is filled/accepted, another member from the list will be rotated onto the committee.  For continuity, if there are two positions to be filled within a very short time, (for example: the first position was not accepted yet) it is possible that the first volunteer will continue for a second interview rather than being rotated. (Some flexibility is necessary).  Note: Many of the Board Members have been rotating on this committee (substituting for the Board Member who cannot attend).
More discussion ensued on how to improve the member selection process, the wait list notification, education and persons on the wait list in advance and the necessity for a job description for the chairperson.

Ratification of two proposals proposed at the Gen. Memb Meeting:
1) Memberships having 30 days to respond to proposed changes in Rules & Regs

2) Proposed new section of governance, Section 1, G regarding 

a) changes in number of memberships

b) kind of hay purchased for winter feeding

c) changes in fees exceeding $100 per annum

Since more than 30 days have passed since the proposals were communicated to the membership, and no objections or feedback were made, the proposals are ratified.

Request by applicant for OHA website acct:

Not permitted because of membership privacy issues. 

Coming Up: 

Worming in March: Ivermectin/Praziquintel (Zivermectin gold)

Update of Rules & Regs. Committee, Proposals

Current volunteers for the R & R committee are Morris, Richard, Sara and Kirsten. A request for more volunteers will be put out to the membership.

Reminder: Per EBMUD rules, NO DOGS WITHIN SIGHT OF THE POND (for the protection of wildlife).

Next Meeting: Feb. 22, 7 pm. at Sara’s. 1610 Kains Ave, Berkeley. (510) 526-4632
Thank You’s

Neil: for fixing leak in Pavilion and rehanging Pavilion gate 

Neil and Allison B: For removing part of the electric fence in pond pasture
Gailyn and Neil: for leading down an ill Arthur-Stanley, etc.

Liz S., Mark and Doug: for dealing with Heather's choke

Doug and Wakean for dealing with Baushe’s (subsequent, in paddock) choke

Erica, Wakean, Alison M. and Julie: for coordinating move from Pond pasture to Middle/Forest meadow
Elise: for coordinating move to Beer can pasture and for her work on the membership committee

Richard and Kirsten: for preparing Beer can pasture/LSR for move

Doug: for preparing Plateau pasture for move

Neil, Pam, Julie, Morris, Sara and Cheryl: for moving and stacking hay from the Forest Meadow to the Red Barn
Julie: for taking several truck loads of manure from the Taj to the arena
And to the many members who helped feed and care for horses confined to the Pavilion! 
*** RE: Executive Session: Board members at times need to discuss topics in private "executive session" -per the By-laws article IX (Merriam-Webster Rules of Order). This will allow the Board to talk face-to-face rather than by phone or email or a separate meeting.

Merriam-Webster Rules of Order says: "Organizations go into executive session when they want to discuss sensitive matters concerning issues that should not be shared with the general membership. Such issues most often include anything that might pose a security risk, such as discussion about installing a new alarm system, or issues that might cause embarrassment, such as discipline and personnel matters. In any organization, anything pertaining to discipline should be handled in executive session."

Executive Session for Non-Profits info: https://docs.google.com/viewer?a=v&q=cache:m-XS8TE4U3EJ:www.boardsource.org/dl.asp?document_id%3D555+executive+session+definition&hl=en&gl=us&pid=bl&srcid=ADGEESjj_k4k81OBFdyuR-upwJ4xhAHXe1XVEYuc371dkQV7kDlSukkQ_troRnOmxG_hHeSBzvMcOxEVAcQ6csAmyXIJeK5LVWWjZw6otr7dPw0pBvpx-CSMmb7R5yTJ9wExAc4KeeTP&sig=AHIEtbTfvJJt-snSKCy5DzNJV8W1yoUbPA 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Recording Secretary Georgia Williams  

